DSV: Notice of bank loans
On 09 Oct 2019, Vinh Phu Railway Joint Stock Company announced the bank loans as follows:
On 09 Oct 2019, Vinh Phu Railway Joint Stock Company signed a contract on borrowing VND 3,900,000,000 with MB Bank – Viet Tri Branch. The bank loan was approved by the Board of Directors in Board resolution No. 114 NQ/ HDQT dated 04 Oct 2019
